Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

12-9.0031
Approval of Courses

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 46 No. 247, December 22, 2020 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

And subsequently amended in a Notice of Change published in Vol. 47, No. 53, on March 18, 2021, and a Notice of Change published in Vol. 47, No. 110, on June 8, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register.
In the June 8, 2021, Notice of Change, the word “appropriate” was incorrectly replaced with “professionally accepted” before the words “appraisal methodologies.” To address this issue, the previous language is being reinstated. A revised draft of the proposed rule that includes the change in this Notice of Change is available on the Department’s website.

12-9.0031 Approval of Courses.

(1) Any course approved for credit towards certification, recertification, or reinstatement must be approved by the Department through one of the two methods provided in paragraphs (a) and (b) before the course is taken for credit. The courses must impart expertise in one of the following areas, as it relates to the professional designation of the requesting individual: professionally accepted appraisal practices, appropriate professionally accepted appraisal methodologies, cadastral mapping, tax administration, assessment, or collection in Florida. To be approved as a course for initial certification, the course must contain a monitored examination.

(a) through (b) No change.
(2) No change.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Mike Cotton, Property Tax Oversight Program, telephone (850)617-8870 or email DORPTO@floridarevenue.com.
